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      April 30, 2020 
Adam Estes 
Knauf Insulation, Inc.  
1 Knauf Drive 
Shelbyville, IN 46176 
adam.estes@knaufinsulation.com  

Re: Stack Test Extension Response Letter 
Knauf Insulation GmbH 
Plant ID 145-00001 
Shelbyville, Shelby County 

Dear Mr. Estes: 
 

On April 28, 2020, the Indiana Department of Environmental Management 
(IDEM), Office of Air Quality (OAQ), received a request for an extension of compliance 
testing from Knauf Insulation GmbH located at 1 Knauf Drive in Shelbyville, Indiana.   
The compliance testing is required to be conducted by May 7 and May 8, 2020 for 
Stacks 6-22 and 6-29 pursuant to Permit 145-39089-00001 Conditions D.1.8 (a) (2) and 
D.5.11. 
 

According to Knauf Insulation, Inc., the compliance testing cannot be conducted 
by the designated deadline due to changes in operations resulting from the COVID-19 
situation. 
 

At this time, IDEM cannot approve your request to extend the permitted 
compliance testing deadline.  Testing after the date specified in the permit constitutes a 
violation.  However, if compliance testing is adequately performed by September 5, 
2020, no enforcement action will be taken for failing to test before the original deadline 
stated in your permit. 
 

Please direct any questions to Kurt Graham, Compliance Inspector, at (317) 233-
6866 or by email at kagraham@idem.in.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 

       
Phil Perry, Chief 
Compliance and Enforcement Branch 
Office of Air Quality 

 
cc: Mr. Kurt Graham, Compliance and Enforcement Branch, Office of Air Quality 
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Mr. Dave Cline, Compliance and Enforcement Branch, Office of Air Quality 


